
Warden Chris Groh 

Warden since 2020. 
 “The hardest part about my
job is never the inmates, it's

keeping employment or
finding anyone who wants to

work. Also, no matter how
much you warn them that
they'll be caught, there are
always staff who sneak in
contraband ranging from

phones to drugs."
-Warden Groh in a phone

interview on 11/28/22

Visitation 

In person visits are restricted
solely due to short-staffing.
People incarcerated at CPCF
have access to tablets which
have a global tele-link service

similar to Facetime. The
inmates get up to 15 minutes
of video calling per day, and
the technology detects your
face and will allegedly cut off
if you turn it away from your
face.  The services are fee-

based. 

The Facility

Built in 1997 with 9 dorms, a
segregation lockdown, all of

which comprise 34,388
square feet. The second

building, a Trustee building
was built in 2008 and features

3 dorms which comprise
4,140 square feet. Together,
the two buildings have a max

capacity of 530 people
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